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AMBLESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Ambleston Community Council was held on Monday 20th October 2014 at the Memorial Hall, Woodstock commencing at 7.30 p m.
Present were:-  Mrs Anne James (Chairman), Messrs Kevin Morris, Bryn Vaughan, Alun Vaughan, 
Julian Harries and the Clerk.

1. Apologies.

Apologies were received from Mr John Griffiths and Councillor David Howlett, Pembs County Council.
2. Minutes of the Last Meeting.

Copies of the minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.

(a) STREET LAMP OUTSIDE BERLLAN. When the severed electricity cable was removed between Berllan and Brynheulog the street lamp outside Berllan and its number were removed from the electricity pole outside Berllan. Some branches around this electricity pole have been cut back.

(b) OVERHANGING TREES AND BRANCHES. A reply has been received from Mr Darren Thomas, Head of Highways & Construction, Pembs County Council, agreeing that trees do overhang the B4329 in the Scollock Cross Cottage to Woodstock Cross area, and the Streetcare Officer is prepared to meet members of the Community Council on site regarding this matter. Messrs Bryn Vaughan and Kevin Morris agreed to meet the officer. Clerk to arrange.

 (c) DAMAGED ‘NO THROUGH ROAD’ SIGN. The damaged ‘No Through Road’ sign outside Gwalia, Ambleston has been removed and Pembs County Council have agreed to install a new post with the existing ‘No through Road’ sign being attached to it.
4. Highway Matters.
(a) FAULTY STREET LAMPS. There are two faulty street lamps outside Bethel Chapel, Ambleston. This matter to be reported to Pembs County Council. 
5. Planning. There were no items of planning.
6. Financial Report.
Receipts were as follows. Two instalments of precept totalling £1,467.00, one Wayleave payment of £231.64 and Wales Audit Office redistribution of reserves £30.00. Expenditure was as follows. One Voice Wales membership £39.00, Repair work to Ambleston Notice Board £100.00, Insurance £190.28, Clerk’s Salary £1,350.00, Clerk’s Expenses £25.76, Pembs Citizens Advice Bureau donation £30.00, Cruse Bereavement Care donation £30.00, Hire of Hall £30.00, BDO LLP Audit Fee £96.00. Community Account balance £2,331.56, Business Saver Account balance £205.67.
7. Correspondence.
(a) Information regarding Pembs County Council’s operational arrangements for Winter Maintenance had been copied from the council’s website. This information to be circulated following next meeting.
(b) A Wayleave Payment of £231.64 had been received from Western Power Distribution.

(c) £30.00 Redistribution of Reserves received from the Wales Audit Office.
8. Any Other Business.
Alun Vaughan assured the meeting that One Voice Wales were campaigning on behalf of the People of Pembrokeshire regarding the cut back of services at Withybush Hospital.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 7.47 p m.

Date of the Next Meeting – Monday 24th November 2014 at 7.30 p m.
